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You are welcome. Also, if you are registered for the meeting, I hope you noticed the meeting time 
correction via an automated email. 

For complicated reasons, the virtual meeting platform displayed the meeting facilitator's access time. 
The actual public meeting time had always been for 9:00 am. 

Just wanted to add clarity in case that's useful. Feel free to share that with anyone else in your 
community. 

Best, 
Daniel 

From: Joe Fletcher <jsfl7bj52@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, December 14, 2020 5:39 PM 
To: Alsentzer, Daniel <Daniel.Alsentzer@dep.state.fl.us> 
Cc: Cutshaw, Steven <Steven.Cutshaw@dep.state.fl.us>; Degagne, Demi 
<Demi.Degagne@dep.state.fl.us> 
Subject: Re: lchetucknee Public Email Received 

Thank you for your response. 

On Mon, Dec 14, 2020, 9:20 AM Alsentzer, Daniel <Daniel.Alsentzer@deP-.State.fl.us> wrote: 

Good morning, Joe 

Paddlers can and will be able to paddle the entire lchetucknee River from the north launch to the 
southernmost takeout just north of the US 27 bridge. Paddlers may navigate even further depending 
on their interests and logistical means. 

It should be noted that during the summer months, the portion of the river between the midpoint 
and southernmost park takeout will typically be busy with tubing. As before, paddlers will simply be 
advised to be mindful of other user types, especially tubes that are less swiftly mobile on the water. 

Thanks for sending your question. Please let us know if we can offer additional information. 

Regards, 
Daniel 
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From: Joe Fletcher <jsfl7bj52@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, December 12, 2020 1:17 PM
To: Degagne, Demi <Demi.Degagne@dep.state.fl.us>
Subject:
 
Do the paddlers get to go all the way down 
To the last take out at 27brige it do they get out some where at damper landing and what about the 
out wode inventors..? 















Recreational Management of the Ichetucknee River 
Restoration of the Ichetucknee is consistent with the Governor’s emphasis on restoring Florida 
Springs. 

Management Objectives:  

• To restore the native aquatic plants in the upper river. 
• To retain clear, blue water clarity. 
• To maintain a serene experience in the Headspring use area. 
• To increase birds and other wildlife. 

Visitor Uncertainty of Tubing the Upper River: 

 Situations when the upper river is closed:  

• During floods, which average once every two years for 7 days duration. 
• During extreme low water caused by drought. 
• When the 750-person carrying capacity is reached. 
• When fallen trees block the river. 

  Visitors are accustomed to proceeding to mid-point when the upper river is closed. 

Current Problems: 

• Cloudy, turbid water caused by wading and swimming. 
• Barren spring run and damaged submerged plants caused by wading. 
• Reduced photosynthesis caused by turbidity. 
• Tuber congestion at Headspring use area disrupts tranquil state park experience 

for other visitors. 
• Potential accidents during vehicle shuttles.  (one death and injuries)  
• Potential vandalism of cultural resources sites bordering the east side of the 

upper river. 

Solutions: 

• Close upper river to tubing and swimming beginning January 1, 2019. 
• Increase capacity at mid-point dock to 3,000 beginning 2019. 

Benefits: 

• Heal damage from trampling and restore the ecology of the upper river. 
• Increase birds and other wildlife on the upper river. 
• Perpetuate clear, blue, water clarity. 
• Provide a tranquil state park experience at the Headspring use area. 



• Provide a passive atmosphere for local community activities such as church 
socials, school classes, and family reunions. 

• Enhance and increase kayaking and canoeing. 
• Maintain current park revenue and attendance. 
• Only need to tie tubes on cars at the last two remaining venders on CR 238. 
• Eliminate potential vehicle accidents during vehicle shuttles. (one death and 

injuries). 
• Enhance protection of significant cultural sites along the east side of the upper 

river including: Spanish mission, Timucuan village, railroad trestle, Ichetucknee 
post office, grist mill, blacksmith, and store.  

• Staff will be available for visitor services and management of the river. 
• Consistent with state parks mission--balancing recreation and preservation. 
• Enjoy the opportunity to experience peace and solitude of a pristine spring run. 
• It is time to separate the circus from the church. 

Advocates:  (businesses, NGOs) 

• Ichetucknee Alliance  
• Florida Paddling Inc. 
• Florida Paddling Trails Association 
• Aardvark’s Florida Kayak Company 
• Adventure Outpost LLC 
• Florida Springs Institute 
• Apalachee Audubon 
• Wild Florida Adventures 
• River Rise Resort 
• Santa Fe Canoe Outpost 

 

February 22, 2019 

 









From: Pat Murphy <southofyou_98@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 4:14 PM 
To: Alsentzer, Daniel <Daniel.Alsentzer@dep.state.fl.us> 
Subject: Ichetucknee Kayaker Management Plan 
 
Dear Mr Alsentzer 
Thank you for today’s online meeting. 
 
About me - I have been a member of the Friends of Ichetucknee Springs State Park (FISSP) for many 
years and was on their Board as Secretary for the last 3 years. I live very close to the Park and love 
nature, which brought me to the FISSP group.  I have attended almost every FISSP meeting for the past 5 
years which includes management by Mebane Ogden and Robert Soderholm. 
 
I resigned my position as Secretary just 3 weeks ago. I explained my resignation to my co-board 
members as a lack of personal time, and, in part, to Robert Soderholm’s disdain for and unwillingness to 
work with some of the local community. 
 
At the October 2020 meeting, Bob spoke to the FISSP Board “off the record” about the upcoming 
management plan changes, meaning I couldn’t put his comments into our meeting minutes. 
 
During his explanation of the changes, he was asked how many kayakers use the north daily? His 
response was 200-300, which contradicts the number of “less than 100“ provided in today’s meeting.  
He told us he would no longer allow outside kayak vendors, like the 2 nearby campgrounds, to bring in 
kayakers. He was gleeful about it and stated that those vendors “should have worked” with him and, 
because they didn’t, they wouldn’t be allowed into the Park. 
 
My concern is the limit of 100 kayakers may not be supportive of the real need. A limit of 200 may be 
more realistic and may create less friction with people who come to the Park specifically for that 
purpose. An additional 100 kayakers per day would have very little impact on the river and can only help 
to lessen the objections.  It would lessen the fears that Paddling Adventures wants a monopoly, 
squeezing-out private citizens. If less than 100 is the true number, than there would be no additional 
impact on the river at all. 
 
I’m afraid Bob’s personal feelings about kayakers and vendors may effect his agreement with a lower 
daily kayak capacity. He has disliked kayakers since “some kayaker complained to the State” about his 
handling of the gate at the south take-out. 
  
Bob said today that the kayak numbers have quadrupled in recent years. This is due to 2 things: Paddling 
Adventures setting-up a kayak rental pavilion at the north, and the State’s recent tourism advertising of 
the Florida springs.  What is the sense in spending advertising dollars, if people are unable to enjoy what 
brings them here? 
 
I agree and am in favor of stopping tubing from the north. 
 
I have no opinion on whether the outside kayak vendors should be allowed to continue, I just wanted 
you to be aware that banning them has been Bob’s desire for some time. 
 
Thank you for your time. I appreciate the opportunity to submit my comments. 
 
Patricia Burke 
Branford, Florida 
305-431-7073 
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